
Redding British Car Club June 2016

May Club Meeting… 
Our May meeting was our annual Funkhana put on by Deb 
Furtado and held at the Redding Civic Center.  In addition, the 
Club provided pizza and Root Beer floats afterwards.  

Deb did a fine job of coming up with a fun course.  The drivers, 
with a passenger, had to first pick up a squishy ball with long 
grabber device and transfer it to cones along the route.  They 
then had to back up and replace the ball at the start.  Next the 
passenger had to use a plunger to pick up a plate while the driver 
drove to another location and the plate had to placed in a specific 
location.  Then was a game of using a broom to sweep a ball into a 
net.  Finally the passenger had to toss two different sized balls 
into hoops.  There were penalties for dropped squishy balls and 
the run from start to finish were timed.

Afterward, an inspection of the cars used in the competition gave 
the teams an opportunity to earn extra points based on items on 
hand in the boot.  Here are the results:

First Place was the Team of Evert Dale and Donnalee Matson:            
Total score time of 2:57.40

Second Place was the Team Pion:                                                   
Total score time of 3:10.21

Third Place was the Team of Charley Fitch and Bob Logan:  Total 
score time of 3:52.72

Fourth Place was the Team of Frank Lewis and Donnalee Matson:  
Total score time of 4:20.88

The weather was very pleasant and everyone had a great time.  
Big thanks to Deb for taking this on!
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Monthly Meeting 

Join us the second Monday of 
every month for a lively 
conversation about past 
events, upcoming events and 
rides.  We meet at:        
Market Street Pizza              
871 n.Market Street, 
Redding at 7:00pm.                              
Come early for dinner or a 
drink!

Club Officers 

President: Sue Kerr 
suekerr96003@yahoo.com 

Vice President: Evert Dale 
evertdale@sbcglobal.net  

Treasurer: Charley Fitch 
scfitch@snowcrest.net  

Web Site: Bill Becker 
bill.becker@outlook.com  

Newsletter: Charlie Daubs 
wmcwings@att.net  

www.reddingbritishcarclub.com  
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Also, a thank you to Jim and Christy Smith for ordering and 
bringing the pizzas; setting up tables and bringing drinks and ice 
cream for the Root Beer Floats.  Yummy!!

There was no “official” meeting at this gathering so there are no 
minutes or Treasurer’s report.
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Upcoming Events 

June 13 - Next meeting, regular 
time and place 

June 18 - Kayaking and lunch at 
Whiskytown Lake 

June 19 - Father’s Day 
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Past Events…
Cedar Crest Winery in Manton…
Seven of us took the trip on June 4th to Darrah Springs Hatchery and Cedar Crest Winery.

We lucked out at the hatchery, as the caretaker showed us where to go to see the operation and 
told us about it.

Turns out they are fighting a disease and are having a difficult time with it. We were able to see a 
number of fish including some nice large trout.

The winery had tables set up for us in the shade, live music and a tri-tip lunch. We sat and visited 
for a couple of hours and the temperature was pleasant.

Came home via Wilson Hill and Shingletown.

Evert Dale

Benton Airpark Airplanes and British Cars…
Mark Pion provided a great tour of planes and we had a nice lunch at the restaurant .
We were able to see up close planes in various stages of repair as well as restored  older ones.  

We were treated to a visit to a home built about 80% complete and the owners second build. 

This was a rare opportunity to see what is going on in the hangers out there.

Evert Dale

Many thanks to our “Man on the Street” reporter Evert for the constant reports on rides and 
events.

Reminder:  Next Club meeting at Market Street Pizza, N. Market Street at 
  7:00pm.  See you there!
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